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XWECHIYOM XWEXWILMEXW SXWE EYELH
 

Kwetskwetsmet lis cha xwal letse sqwalewels ye xwe chiyom Xwexwilmexw;
Xw' eyehls cha ye mekw' wat ite xwech'l yom qesu texw eweta o kw'e tl' e met Te ewpi: I
qaste qel sqoqe;
Temtames mami:yelhtel ya sq'eqotel qelu lam xwe xwe'eyelf iyolem kw'e o'hletem xwela
Ye'mi cha
Temtames lis cha mekw yoyes ye alyem eweta Shxwlistexwes Te xwelitemelh
Temtames chasu qexs a: li lalalem xwela kw'e mekw wates
Qas temtames cha xwe'eyems Te temexws qasu ey xwela ye xwechiyom

CHEAM VISION STATEMENT
 

We the people of Cheam are committed to developing a united and harmonious community. We
respect individual's diversity and promote a healthy, self-sufficient lifestyle.
We need one another and value one another's views. In appreciation of our uniqueness, we foster
mental, physical, emotional and spiritualwellbeing. In doing so, we strive to build pride, dignity and
respect amongst our people.  
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 ADMINISTRATION UPDATES

C H E A M . C A / C H E A M . F N 1 @ C H E A M . F N 1 @ C H E A M _ F N

As part of the Provincial restart, we are pleased to announce the gradual
reopening of the Band Office. 
Beginning Wednesday, June 23, the office will reopen to the Community
in a limited capacity. 

As we must still follow public health orders, which limit the total number
of people allowed in the building at one time, appointments will be
required, as we may not be able to accommodate walk-in meetings.

Anyone entering the building will be required to complete a Covid health
check, wear a mask and follow physical-distancing protocols. 

We will continue to follow the provincial health guidelines throughout
this gradual reopening and update the Community as we move into each
new phase, including reopening the gym for activities and additional
programming.

F I N D  A N D  F O L L O W  U S  O N L I N E :

BAND OFFICE REOPENING OTHER
INFORMATION:

Funeral Service details
for Chad Douglas
Community
Checkpoints Survey
Mary van Ieperen
turns Ninety!
Health Updates
 

Ey Swayel Friends and Relatives!

2

NOTE: The Band Office will be closed Monday, June 21 for
Indigenous Peoples Day.
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The family of Chad "Wix" Douglas invites extended
family and close friends to celebrate Chad and
remember and honour his life by taking part in his
funeral services.

Prayers will be held Friday, June 18, beginning at 7
pm, and the funeral service will be held Saturday,
June 19 at 10 am. Both services will take place at
the Cheam Gym.

"Wix" was a beloved member of the Community.
His home was always open to everyone, and he
loved being a part of this Community. The family is
touched by the outpouring of support they've
received since his passing.

Those wishing to attend the services and pay their
respects are reminded that Covid protocols are still
in place and will need to be followed. While we
know many more people want to attend the
services, the services are being limited to close
family and friends. On behalf of the Douglas
family, we thank you for your understanding, your
support and your prayers.

F I N D  A N D  F O L L O W  U S  O N L I N E :
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FUNERAL SERVICE FOR CHAD DOUGLAS

TS’AHÉYELH XWELÁM
TE XÁ:MET

Ō Chíchelh Siyám, Syewá:lelh
Kwú:teles ts’hayelh to stewéqel
Lhá:wet ye xá:met cha seswáyél
Máyteles telómet ólkwlh
Smámekw’eteles te stewéqel li te líqwel
Mekw’ tel sq’eq’ó:

Good Grandmothers, Good Grandfathers,
Creator of all good things. Hear the prayers of
the loved ones left behind. Uplift their sorrow,
their pain and confusion, so they can make it
through the next few days. 
Help them to understand that death is a part of
life. Give them the comfort needed, knowing
that their loved one is now at peace.
All my relations.

PRAYER FOR THE
GRIEVING

by Th'et-simiya, Wendy Ritchie
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As the COVID-19 numbers continue to decline and the virus becomes less of a public health threat, funding from the
government for the Checkpoints will end very soon and we need your input.

Since implementing the Health Checkpoints for COVID-19 in 2020, the Community has experienced a decrease in
drug dealers, sex traffickers and other unwanted vehicle traffic. The reduction in vehicle traffic alone has had a
positive effect, allowing parents to feel safe letting their children play outside.  This decrease in criminal activity is
also due to stepping up the Peacekeeper program, which will continue. 

As Community safety is paramount, we would like to understand your thoughts on how we should move
forward after the funding stops. The options below are for your consideration.

Community Checkpoints Survey

Even with informing the school board and emergency services, they may still try to access this gate,
causing delays
This does not prevent traffic coming off highway 9 from entering through the main gate in an attempt
to cut through the Community (CFN would put up signs to help with this)
This does not help keep drug and sex trafficking down 
This is only for the summer 

Issues:
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1

Not enough staff. We have struggled over the last six months with having employees not showing up
for their shifts for a variety of reasons. This will continue and the gates will need to be open if
someone does not show up for their shift. Currently Peacekeepers cover shifts however they have to
patrol the entire Community and will not be available to cover full shifts
This would be a significant cost to the Nation
We may have to hire non members to staff the gates
Non community members will have to provide details about why they are entering and license plates
will be recorded

 Issues: 

NOTE: This option (2) would be reassessed in the fall to determine if this program should be indefinite

KEEPING THE COMMUNITY SAFE IS A COMMUNITY DECISION

RCMP will come into the Community more often
 Vehicle traffic will increase, particularly in the summer, making it unsafe for children to play as they
are now
 Drug and sex trafficking may increase

 
Issues: 

Remove the gates/ checkpoints entirely and open the Community

Keep the Checkpoints in operation for the summer and have the
Nation fund this initiative

Keep the Lower Gate (Edwards/Old Yale) closed 24/7 for the summer
to reduce thru traffic



C H E A M . C A / C H E A M . F N 1 @ C H E A M . F N 1 @ C H E A M _ F N

2) Keep the Checkpoints in operation for the summer and have the     
 Nation fund this initiative.

1) Remove the gates/checkpoints entirely and open the Community.

Which option for the Community Checkpoints do you prefer/support?

Please complete the survey online or bring the paper survey to the Band Office by
June 20.
Access the survey online at: https://bit.ly/3pAne1f  or by scanning the QR code below.

F I N D  A N D  F O L L O W  U S  O N L I N E :

3) Keep the Lower Gate (Edwards/Old Yale) closed 24/7 for the summer
to reduce thru traffic.

Community Checkpoints Survey
KEEPING THE COMMUNITY SAFE IS A COMMUNITY DECISION
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https://bit.ly/3pAne1f
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Are you a contractor, artisan or service provider
with special skills, talents or knowledge to share?
We are looking to build a Community Directory
made up of contractors with skills such as
catering, weaving, beading, knitting, sewing,
drum making, traditional singing/dancing,
photography, art, etc. We are hoping to use the
directory when looking for people to lead
workshops, help with participation or even hire
contractors for events, goods or services. If
you'd like to be included in our Community
Directory, please email us at
communications@cheamband.com with your
name, skill/service area and contact information.

MARY VAN IEPEREN TURNS NINETY!
Cheam's oldest member is celebrating a milestone
birthday next week! Mary Van Ieperen (nee Douglas)
turns 90 on Tuesday, June 22! Please join her family in
wishing Mary a very happy 90th birthday!

CALLING ALL HIGH-
SCHOOL GRADUATES

F I N D  A N D  F O L L O W  U S  O N L I N E :

Does someone in your family graduate high
school or university this year? Please send us
their name and grad photo so we can
congratulate them in an upcoming issue of
the newsletter! Send their photo to:
communications@cheamband.com

6

COMMUNITY SKILLS
DIRECTORY
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Xwoyíwel tel sqwálewel. Xwoyíwel tel
sqwálewel. Xwoyíwel tel sqwálewel. Kw'es le

tés te ílh a skwól the Mary van Ieperen.
 

-Halq̓eméylem Happy Birthday Song
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In addition to curbside garbage and recycling, we are
adding compost service to all Cheam Community
households in August! More information to come.

After receiving multiple complaints from Community members about our current curbside garbage
collection program, Management has decided to hire a new waste collection service provider for our
weekly residential curbside garbage collection program.
Starting in August, GFL Environmental will be picking up household waste on Tuesdays for ALL Community
members living in the Cheam community (including the main reserve, the east side and Bridge Road.)
In addition to the existing garbage and recycling disposal, we are adding compost service to all
households.
Once GFL Environmental takes over, all households will be allowed two (2) 32-litre garbage bins/bags
each week, plus unlimited recycling (in 32-litre bins only, no blue bags allowed) and a 32-litre green bin
of compostable materials and food scraps. Management will also provide each household with a new
recycling bin and a green bin when this new service begins.
In the meantime, if your garbage and recycling is out by 7 am, doesn't exceed the limits, is in a bin or
bag no more than 32-litres and still doesn't get picked up, you are encouraged to call our current service
provider, White Disposal, at 604-796-2432, and they will send a truck back to get it. 

Chief and Council have approved the installation of two new locking gates at the Highway 9 entrance to
Cheam Beach and at the cemetery. The gates will be open from 7 am to 7 pm, including the weekends,
and will be locked overnight to help preserve these areas for Community access, protect the areas from
vandalism and dumping, and to help keep the Community safe and secured. The Highway 9 to Cheam
Beach gate will remain unlocked 24/7 during fishing season. Peacekeepers will have keys to the gates
and can be contacted if after-hours access is required. The gates have already been installed and the
new locking system will be implemented by the end of June. 

F I N D  A N D  F O L L O W  U S  O N L I N E :
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NEW RESIDENTIAL CURBSIDE GARBAGE
SERVICE COMING TO CHEAM!

NEW COMMUNITY GATES - TO HELP KEEP
THE COMMUNITY SAFE
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Cheam Health and Wellness is pleased to introduce our new
Wellness Advocate, Sherri Martin!

"My name is Sherri Martin and I am Metis /Cree. It is my honour
to be working for your Nation as the new Wellness Advocate.
Please feel free to make an appointment with me or (once the
office is reponed fully) to drop in and say hello. 

I am available to support, to listen, to hold space for you.
Whether you’re wanting to attend treatment, find resources, get
connected to service providers, or if you just want to talk, I am
here for you."

You can reach Sherri at 604-794-7924 Ext. 204 or by email at
sherri.martin@cheamband.com.

 

F I N D  A N D  F O L L O W  U S  O N L I N E :

 HEALTH DEPARTMENT UPDATES

MEET THE NEW WELLNESS ADVOCATE
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Our Health & Wellness team is cleaning out the Food
Security room of non-perishable food that is set to expire
within the next few months. The bags vary in contents but
contain any combination of soup, pasta, rice, flour and
various canned goods.

If you are interested in a small bag, please contact the
Health & Wellness Department at 604-794-7927 or email
Cori at cori.victor@cheamband.com.

NON-PERISHABLE FOOD AVAILABLE

mailto:sherri.martin@cheamband.com
mailto:cori.victor@cheamband.com
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 HEALTH & WELLNESS 

EDUCATION UPDATES & UPCOMING EVENTS

F I N D  A N D  F O L L O W  U S  O N L I N E :

604-794-7927  or INTAKE CELL 604-991-0030
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KINDERGARTEN REGISTRATION

CHEAM AWARDS - SAVE THE DATE!
The Education Department is holding an awards day, Saturday,
July 17 to celebrate the students of the Cheam Community! 

More information on the Cheam Awards celebration is to come in
the next week or two, but in the meantime, please save the date!

Children born in 2016 are eligible to enter kindergarten in the upcoming 2021-22 school year! If you are a
parent of a child eligible for kindergarten, you should take action to register before June 25th.  If you would
benefit from assistance please reach out to Joanne Johnston asap (joanne.johnston@cheamband.com or
604-745-8022).

We will be running four two-week summer language and culture learning camps for children 6 – 15 years of
age. The camps will run July 5 – 16; 19 – 30; August 2 – 13; 16 – 27. 
Call/email for registrations for the July 5 – 16 camp on or before June 28th. (Joanne Johnston
(joanne.johnston@cheamband.com or 604-745-8022) Further information on these camps to come.

SUMMER LANGUAGE & CULTURE LEARNING CAMPS

The summer learning camp needs two "Leaders In Training" and a cook to create a successful program.
These opportunities are available to youth 15 – 30 years in school and/or returning in September.  All
positions are 8-week, paid summer positions.  
If interested, please contact Joanne Johnston (joanne.johnston@cheamband.com | 604-745-8022 ) ASAP.

SUMMER CAMP "LEADERS IN TRAINING" NEEDED!

AVAILABLE SCHOLARSHIP & BURSARIES
New Relationship Trust has numerous scholarship and bursary opportunities for
Indigenous students pursuing post-secondary education. Applications close June
24th. For more information on the available funding and how to apply visit:
http://www.newrelationshiptrust.ca/funding/for-students/.

mailto:joanne.johnston@cheamband.com
https://www.facebook.com/NewRelationshipTrust/?__cft__[0]=AZXFO8IeTygnYG3WV5pnJ383-6rt5NSl7YvWsX7GsqthbMVq_zEzePCxg-nd-GR1K_7bpq8Zp9ydmNIla0ftpA1ToVP9f66RQpKFH3jlc5PkvstUGm4xXBJQZn0uJYSeQm5CPWK04pzr2JslonmSaSqaDi6-fzaFgSVOaU3wpXBRPPhD4NVe4RMu0PtkImY6QuM&__tn__=kK-R
http://www.newrelationshiptrust.ca/funding/for-students/
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 HEALTH & WELLNESS 

MENTAL HEALTH AND WELLNESS SUPPORTS

F I N D  A N D  F O L L O W  U S  O N L I N E :

604-794-7927  or INTAKE CELL 604-991-0030
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SEABIRD ISLAND EYE CLINIC
Seabird Island has a number of openings in their upcoming Eye-Health Clinics
and has opened up appointments for Cheam Community Members.

Eye Clinic Dates:
July 14, 15
August 25, 26
Both clinics run from 9:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m.

DID YOU KNOW?
If you receive an ambulance bill you can have the fee paid through First Nations Health Authority Health
Benefits? Contact Marlana Peters, Community Health Representative through Cheam's Health Reception for
assistance - 604-794-7927.

COVID VACCINE CLINIC
For those still in need of their first dose of the Covid-19 vaccine, Fraser
Health is hosting another walk-in FIRST DOSE vaccine clinic this Saturday,
June 19 at G.W. Graham high school. 
The clinic runs from 10 am to 4 pm - no appointments are necessary, but
you do need to register for your vaccine in advance.

Register now at gov.bc.ca/getvaccinated or by calling 1-833-838-2323

F I N D  A N D  F O L L O W  U S  O N L I N E :

 HEALTH & WELLNESS 
604-794-7927  or INTAKE CELL 604-991-0030
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Eye Exam Eligibility:
Adults 18+ - once every 24 months
Seniors 65+ - once every 12 months
Children 0-18 - once every 12 months

Transportation to and from Seabird Island can be arranged. Please inquire when making your appointment.

Appointments can be made by calling Amanda Peters at 604-796-2177.

DR. FOX AWAY
Please note Doctor Fox will be away for two weeks starting June 21 and will return in Seabird office July 5.

http://www.gov.bc.ca/getvaccinated
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We're Hiring!
START A REWARDING CAREER AND JOIN OUR TEAM

 JOB OPPORTUNITIES

Our current openings and full descriptions of each position are on the following pages and can be viewed
at www.cheam.ca/employment.

http://www.cheam.ca/employment
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E X T E R N A L  N O T I C E S  F O R  T H E  C O M M U N I T Y
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E X T E R N A L  N O T I C E S  F O R  T H E  C O M M U N I T Y

20Submit your photos on Qwí:qwelstóm's Facebook post: https://bit.ly/3zzIwk3

https://bit.ly/3zzIwk3


Potential future homeowners
Working for territorial housing corporations or ministries
Entrepreneurs
Youth/Young adults
Anyone looking to better understand credit and build better credit
Interested in building market housing in their communities

Join us for a series of free webinars about personal finance.
 

We are excited to let you know about a series of free online workshops we will be hosting in the coming weeks
and months!

Our Indigenous and the North Housing Solutions team has worked with a number of financial institutions to
create a series of free online financial literacy workshops that provide valuable insights and information on a
variety of topics about personal finance.

This series of online workshops is for people who wish to learn more about home ownership, or simply want to
learn about personal finance in general. They will be tailored for Canadians living in the Northwest Territories,
Yukon, and Nunavut.

They have been specifically created for Canadians who identify as Indigenous, and are:

E X T E R N A L  N O T I C E S  F O R  T H E  C O M M U N I T Y
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http://ow.ly/4biG50F9ZH8
Check out the topics we’ll be covering and register today!

http://ow.ly/4biG50F9ZH8


E X T E R N A L  N O T I C E S  F O R  T H E  C O M M U N I T Y
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E X T E R N A L  N O T I C E S  F O R  T H E  C O M M U N I T Y

24



The province is slowly starting to reopen and it 's t ime to get up and get active once again! We're
encouraging all Cheam Community members to take part in the FNHA's 30x30 Active Challenge!
Simply sign up and commit to 30-minutes of activity for the entire month of June, challenge your
friends and family to do the same and watch as your energy levels and general health improve!

 

#FNHAWellness               #30x30ActiveChallengeFNHA             #BcActiveFNHA

JOIN THE 30x30 FNHA ACTIVE CHALLENGE!

 
We invite all Indigenous peoples across BC

to join us in our 30x30 Active Challenge
during the month of June!

HOW?

Commit to doing 30 minutes of physical
activities each day during the month of
June (30 days)
Get your friends and family to take up the
challenge
Read our social media posts/share your
experience with us using our hashtags/
win prizes throughout the month
To register:
https://fnha.wishpondpages.com/30x30-
active-challenge/

Being active and trying new activities is fun!
Being active helps maintain health and fitness
over time
Being active increases your energy and
enhances mental well-being

WHY?

E X T E R N A L  N O T I C E S  F O R  T H E  C O M M U N I T Y
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FNHA ACTIVE CHALLENGE CALENDAR

E X T E R N A L  N O T I C E S  F O R  T H E  C O M M U N I T Y
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E X T E R N A L  N O T I C E S  F O R  T H E  C O M M U N I T Y
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(continued on next page)
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E X T E R N A L  N O T I C E S  F O R  T H E  C O M M U N I T Y
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In an effort to Go Green in the Band Office, we would like to reduce the number of newsletters printed each
week.

Beginning in July, the Community newsletters will be sent primarily via email, and hard copies will only be
distributed to households that request one.

We have only heard back from a few households and encourage each family to complete and return this form.
If your household wants to continue receiving a printed newsletter, please complete this form and return it to
the Band Office by June 30, 2021.

If you'd like to be added to our newsletter email list, please send an email with your contact details to Daphne
in reception (daphnee@cheamband.com) or complete the form below and return it to the Band Office.

Name:

Address:

Email Address:

I would like to continue receiving paper copies of the newsletter at my house.

I would like to be added to the newsletter email list.

Please return this form to the Band Office by Wednesday, June 30. If you don't opt-in to receive the
paper newsletter by then, you will receive the newsletter by email only. 

mailto:daphnee@cheamband.com

